UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW

22nd session of the UPR working group - Review of Belarus

Intervention by Denmark 
Mr. President,

Denmark thanks the Belarusian delegation for its presentation. 

Denmark welcomes the release of former political prisoner, Ales Bialiatski in June 2014. However, we remain concerned about the human rights situation in Belarus especially with regard to freedom of expression, freedom of assembly and to remaining political prisoners.
Denmark recommends that Belarus ensure that peaceful demonstrators are not imprisoned, harassed or ill-treated by police for exercising their rights to freedom of expression and peaceful assembly, and that Belarus immediately and unconditionally releases all those who have been detained solely for exercising these rights.
Denmark further recommends that Belarus urgently abolish Article 193-1 of the Criminal Code which criminalizes activities by non-registered organizations, and that Belarus in general end  the pattern of obstruction, harassment and intimidation of civil society organizations promoting and defending human rights, including trade unions, environmental groups, LGBTI groups, and human rights groups.
Finally, Denmark recommends that Belarus ratifies the Optional Protocol to UN's Convention Against Torture.
Thank you.  
